
REQUEST FOR BIDS 

Nurse Station Remodel and Pyxis Installation Project 

The San Bernardino Mountains Community Healthcare District (“SBMCHD”) is seeking 
qualified contractors to publically bid on the Nurse Station Remodel and Pyxis Installation 
Project.   

All information requested by the Bid materials must be provided in the form requested and will 
form the basis of the SBMCHD evaluation.  The SBMCHD reserves the right to independently 
confirm all information provided by a bidder. 

Hard copies of the Bid documents are available at the Mountains Community Hospital reception 
desk located at 29101 Hospital Road, Lake Arrowhead, California 92352.  Electronic copies of the 
Bid Documents will be available upon request. 

Mandatory Pre-Bid Meeting and Walk-Thru will be held at 1:00 p.m. on Tuesday August 3, 
2021 at the Mountains Community Hospital. 

All prospective Bidders must attend this Mandatory Pre-Bid meeting and Walk-Thru to be 
qualified to bid. 

Sealed Bids, including mandatory bid security, will be due to the Mountains Community Hospital 
reception desk no later than 2:00 p.m. on Tuesday August 17, 2021, after which they will be read 
publically. 

All information provided as part of the Bidders Qualifications will be kept confidential to the 
extent permitted by law.  However, contents may be disclosed to third parties for purpose of 
verification, in the investigation of substantial allegations, or in any appeal hearing.  

The SBMCHD reserves the right to waive minor irregularities of form in the information contained 
in the Bidders Qualification questionnaire and will make all final determinations.  Bidders must 
have a Class B License. 

All prospective bidders are advised of the following: 

A. No contractor or subcontractor may submit a bid or be listed on the bid proposal for a 
public works project unless the bidder is registered with the Department of Industrial 
Relations pursuant to Labor Code section 172.5 [with limited exceptions from this 
requirement for bid purposes only under Labor Code section 1771.1(a)] and has been pre-
qualified by the Law Library. 

B. No contractor or subcontractor may be awarded a contract for public work on a public 
works project unless registered with the Department of Industrial Relations pursuant to 
Labor Code section 1725.5. 



C. This project is subject to compliance monitoring and enforcement by the Department of 
Industrial Relations. 


